


FIRST THINGS

Celebratmg and Ant:c:patlng

At our February 21 Annual Congregatlonal
meeting, I ended my report with these words:

We have solid hope that the year 2021 will
be a year of moving out of the wilderness

. of this pandemic into a new and unknown
promised land; a new future for FCC and
for the community we minister to. I pray
for the congregation’s readiness to worship
in new, creative and meaningfiil ways; for
us to renew an outreach that once again
bolsters our membership...so that
FCCl/you can be a blessing beyond all our
imagining. By the grace of God, the
calling of Christ and the moving of the
Spirit. ‘

Words that I didn’t share until later in the
meeting were my news that I would not be
able to go far into that “promised land” with
you. I announced that I will be retiring in my
call as pastor of First Congregational Church
by the end of summer. That news was
followed by Gloria’s news of an impending
new season for herself as well. So there were
a lot of unspoken words packed into that final
paragraph of my annual report.

The majority of the report documented the
daunting losses, but also the surprising graces
of God that we have known in the pandemic
journey that began for us precisely one year
ago. We have suffered quite a lot, but we
have also worshiped, served and grown in
remarkable ways. I do believe that we have
been blessed...and have been a blessing.

I also believe that FCC can, must and will
venture into a faithful future. For that to
happen, our leadership will need to have a
long vision, and leaders ready and able to

equip us to be able to keep us agile,
creative...and growing ever younger.

I know that I can’t help us to “live on the
stretch” for much longer. So this I believe,
through prayer and counsel, is the right time

* for our transitions. I love First Congregational

Church and I insist that you see the best future
still ahead of you. And I beg you to dedicate
yourselves to helping this body of Christ
thrive.

I do hope that T have helped us to
meaningfully worship and to successfully
renew our facilities. But I have never
believed that “if we build it, they will come.”
The truth to which I am committed is that, if
we are involved in meaningful prayer,
fellowship and mission, others will be
attracted...compelled ...to.come share with
us. We—you—must keep being neighbors to
the needs around and amongst us.

And when you are called to step up and serve
in some new way in the coming months,
please answer prayerfully... and
affirmatively. We can’t live without you.

The timing of my new chapter is still
somewhat fluid. I do anticipate being together
at least through mid-summer. Until then, I
hope our world will continue to open up, so
that we can celebrate the relationships God
has blessed us with.

Thank you for discovering together that
Christian faith is all about trust, creativity,
courage, honesty, gratitude and faithfulness.
Let’s stay open to the Spirit. Hear God asking
you, “Whom shall I send, and who will go for
us?” And please keep on answering, “Here
we are, send us.”
Godspeed,
Pastor Dennis




" First Life in Lent

Last year most of our Lent plans were
upended as we entered pandemic. This
Lent, put these adaptive opportunities for
prayer, worship, study, and fellowship on
your calendar:

Tuesdays (six weeks), 4:00 — 5:00 pm: BIBLE
STUDY - From Widows to Warriors. We
are taking a deeper and broader look at
women of the Old Testament. Guided by

: Lyhn Japinga’s book, we will encounter a
wealth of foremothers in the faith in all their
messy, yet redeemable, humanity. A sign-
up sheet and books are available in the
Commons, or by calling the church office. At
this time the class remains by Zoom only.

Tuesdays, 6:00-6:20 pm: VESPERS
PRAYER & COMMUNION -- A simple and
quiet Zoom service of scripture, Lord’s
Supper and guided prayer. Join in; make
space for God!

And then comes. ..

Holy Week at FCCRE
March 28-April 4
¥ Palm Sunday \
March 28, 10:00 a.m.
Palm Sunday worship enacts the excitement
of triumphal entry into Jerusalem, and leads
into the sacrifice of Holy Week. Weather-
permitting, we will begin worship outdoors
in a (distanced) procession that will lead us
into worship in the sanctuary.
& Maundy Thursday
April 1, 7:00 p.m.
Our classic service of remembrance of Jesus’
Last Supper, unfolding into the Tenebrae
service of the growing darkness of the
Passion.
& Good Friday
April 2, 2-6:00 p.m.
We hope to provide the Labyrinth in
Fellowship Hall. The Labyrinth is a journey
allowing for the many turns of our lives . . .
but this journey has no wrong turns. Take
your time for this quiet, reflective moving
meditation, on this afternoon of
remembrance of Christ’s passion for life.
Your visit will need to be scheduled, so that
only one individual (or family pod) at a time
will be on the labyrinth.
& Easter Sunday
April 4
Worship: 10:00 a.m.
Celebrate the Joy of Resurrection and New
Life in scripture, preaching, and music led by
our choirs! It all culminates in life and hope.






















One Great Hour of Sharing — Sunday March 215t

Every year, our church family has given generously to the UCC's One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS)
initialitve. We often emphasize how our donations help in cases of disaster — in the immediate
response and in the long-term recovery. And that area remains a focus for our gifts

But in this year, when the need for clean water - to sanitize homes, to wash hands - has been a
recurring theme- the UCC reminds us that our donations to OGHS help provide flowing water in areas
where it is a life-changing gift

. ~~Water is life. Water is love. Let love flow~~

Joshua Mumbi used to spend much of his time collecting water. When it rained, he would collect water
running in the streets. Often, he would spend much of the day walking to a local water source and
carrying back buckets. Sometimes he would even travel to the water source with his family the night
before, spending the night there so that they could bring back water in the morning. His mother,
Josephine, did not like to make the journey alone - it was not safe.

There was not much time to go to school. And when he did go to school, Joshua Mumbi was very tired
during the day. It was hard to focus; it was hard to learn.

For women and children around the world, it can be a 12 hour walk to the nearest water source to
collect water to maintain basic needs and crucial hygiene practices during the COVID-19 pandemic.

But thanks to your gifts through One Great Hour of Sharing, Joshua Mumbi and his family - and all the
other families in his village - have a safe, clean water source close to home. With a new solar-powered
borehole well, they have water - for cooking, for drinking, for bathing, for washing. Now children like
Joshua Mumbi can go to school every day, and a whole world of opportunity is open to them.

When you give to One Great Hour of Sharing,
you invest in a better future for children around the world.
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